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§ 207.259(b)(2)(iv) of this chapter shall 
not be applicable. 

[36 FR 24643, Dec. 22, 1971, as amended at 59 
FR 49817, Sept. 30, 1994] 

Subpart C—Interest Reduction 
Payments 

§ 236.501 Interest reduction payments 
contract. 

This subpart shall constitute the in-
terest reduction payment contract be-
tween the mortgagee and the Commis-
sioner with respect to a mortgage in-
sured under section 236 of the National 
Housing Act. The endorsement of the 
mortgage for insurance shall con-
stitute the execution of the interest re-
duction payment contract with respect 
to the mortgage being insured. 

§ 236.505 Eligible mortgages. 
Interest reduction payments pursu-

ant to this subpart shall be made only 
in connection with a mortgage which is 
insured under subparts A and B of this 
part. 

§ 236.510 Term of payments. 
(a) The term for which interest re-

duction payments shall be made shall 
begin on the following dates: 

(1) With respect to a mortgage in-
volving insurance of advances, on the 
date the Commissioner finally endorses 
the mortgage not for insurance or such 
earlier date as may be established by 
the Commissioner. 

(2) With respect to a mortgage in-
sured upon completion, the date on 
which the Commissioner endorses the 
mortgage note for insurance. 

(b) The term of the interest reduction 
payments shall end upon the occur-
rence of one of the following events: 

(1) The termination of the contract of 
insurance, except where the mortgage 
has been assigned to the Commissioner. 

(2) The Commissioner’s receipt of the 
mortgagee’s notice of intention to file 
an insurance claim and to acquire and 
convey title to the Commissioner pur-
suant to § 207.258(c) of this chapter. In 
the event the mortgagee fails to pro-
vide the Commissioner with such no-
tice of intention within the time speci-
fied in § 207.258(a) of this chapter, the 
last day on which the Commissioner 

should have received the mortgagor’s 
notice shall be deemed the date the 
Commissioner receives such notice. 

(3) At the discretion of the Commis-
sioner, the mortgagor’s failure to meet 
its obligations under the regulatory 
agreement it has entered into with the 
Commissioner. 

(c) Upon termination of the interest 
reduction payments contract, the pay-
ment due on the first of the month in 
which the termination occurs shall be 
the last payment to which the mort-
gagee shall be entitled. 

(d) Where the term of interest reduc-
tion payments is ended pursuant to 
paragraph (b) (2) or (3) of this section, 
such interest reduction payment con-
tract may be reinstated by the Com-
missioner, in his discretion and on such 
conditions as he may prescribe. In the 
event of such reinstatement, interest 
reduction payments will be made to 
the mortgagee for those months during 
which such payments were suspended. 

§ 236.515 Time of payments. 

The interest reduction payments 
shall be due on the first day of each 
month following the beginning of the 
term, and shall be paid upon the re-
ceipt of a billing (on a form prescribed 
by the Commissioner) from the mort-
gagee or its authorized agent. 

§ 236.520 Amount of payments. 

(a) The interest reduction payment 
to the mortgagee shall be in an amount 
not exceeding the difference between 
the following: 

(1) The monthly installment for prin-
cipal, interest, and mortgage insurance 
premium which the mortgagor is obli-
gated to pay under the mortgage; and 

(2) The monthly payment for prin-
cipal and interest the mortgagor would 
be obligated to pay if the mortgage 
were to bear interest at the rate of 1 
percent per annum. 

(b) Where individual family units in 
the project are sold, subject to a plan 
approved by the Commissioner, and as 
the principal amount of the mortgage 
is reduced by payment of the portion of 
the mortgage attributable to the sold 
units and as the amount of the mort-
gage payments which the mortgagor is 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 15:23 May 13, 2010 Jkt 220078 PO 00000 Frm 00386 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220078.XXX 220078cp
ric

e-
se

w
el

l o
n 

D
S

K
8K

Y
B

LC
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 C

F
R



377 

Office of Assistant Secretary for Housing, HUD § 236.701 

obligated to pay is reduced, propor-
tionate reductions will be made in the 
interest reduction payments. 

(c) In addition to the interest reduc-
tion payment referred to in paragraph 
(a) of this section, the mortgagee shall 
be entitled to the monthly payment of 
an amount the Commissioner deems 
sufficient to reimburse the mortgagee 
for its expenses in servicing the mort-
gage. 

§ 236.525 Application of payments. 

The mortgagee shall apply each 
monthly interest reduction payment, 
together with the mortgagor’s monthly 
payment, to the items and in the order 
set out in the mortgage. 

§ 236.530 Mortgagee records. 

The mortgagee shall maintain such 
records as the Commissioner may re-
quire with respect to the mortgagor’s 
payments and the interest reduction 
payments received from the Commis-
sioner. Such records shall be kept on 
file for a period of time and in a man-
ner prescribed by the Commissioner 
and shall be made available, when re-
quested, for review and inspection by 
the Commissioner or the Comptroller 
General of the United States. 

§ 236.535 Effect of assignment of mort-
gage. 

In the event a mortgage subject to 
interest reduction payments is as-
signed to another approved mortgagee, 
the assignee shall thereupon succeed to 
all the rights and obligations of the as-
signor under the interest reduction 
contract. 

§ 236.599 Effect of amendments. 

The regulations in this subpart may 
be amended by the Commissioner at 
any time and from time to time, in 
whole or in part, but no such amend-
ment shall adversely affect the inter-
ests of a mortgagee under a contract 
for interest reduction payments al-
ready in effect or to be put into effect 
pursuant to the Commissioner’s com-
mitment to enter into such contract. 

Subpart D—Rental Assistance 
Payments 

SOURCE: 40 FR 31872, July 29, 1975, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 236.701 Scope of rental assistance. 

The Secretary shall enter into Rental 
Assistance Contracts with the owners 
of section 236 projects which: 

(a) Had received a commitment for 
mortgage insurance under this part on 
or before August 22, 1974, but are re-
processed before final endorsement 
with rental assistance pursuant to an 
agreement between the sponsor and the 
Secretary; 

(b) Had not received a commitment 
for mortgage insurance under this part 
on or before August 22, 1974, but did so 
subsequently; 

(c) Had received a reservation of sec-
tion 236 contract authority (in the case 
of projects processed without HUD 
mortgage insurance and to be financed 
under a State or local government 
aided program pursuant to section 
236(b) of the National Housing Act) on 
or before August 22, 1974, but are re-
processed with rental assistance pursu-
ant to an Agreement between the spon-
sor, the State or local agency providing 
additional aid to the project, and the 
Secretary. Projects in this category 
which are converted from Rent Supple-
ment shall have Rental Assistance 
Contracts with terms which do not ex-
ceed the unexpired terms of the Rent 
Supplement Contracts. Projects in this 
category which have no Rent Supple-
ment Contract shall have Rental As-
sistance Contracts with terms which do 
not exceed the unexpired terms of 
Agreement for Interest Reduction Pay-
ments or equivalent documents or 40 
years whichever is less; or 

(d) Had not received a reservation of 
section 236 contract authority (in the 
case of projects processed without HUD 
mortgage insurance) on or before Au-
gust 22, 1974, but did so subsequently. 

Projects may not receive the benefit of 
rent supplement payments under part 
215 of this Title and rental assistance 
payments at the same time. (Notwith-
standing the provisions of this subpart, 
it shall be a matter of the Secretary’s 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 15:23 May 13, 2010 Jkt 220078 PO 00000 Frm 00387 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220078.XXX 220078cp
ric

e-
se

w
el

l o
n 

D
S

K
8K

Y
B

LC
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 C

F
R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-28T16:28:20-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




